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15 May 2014
To:
The Chair of the Probation Trust


The Chief Executive of the Probation Trust


Head of Human Resources


The Secretary to the Probation Trust



Members of the NNC
Members of SCCOG
NNC CIRCULAR No.4 /2014
SCCOG CIRCULAR No.3 /2014
TRANSFORMING REHABILITATION 

NATIONAL AGREEMENT ON STAFF TRANSFER AND PROTECTIONS
FACILITY TIME
.

Through NNC Circular 2/2014 and SCCOG Circular 2/2014 the Joint Secretaries advised Trusts to await further guidance in respect of facility time and representation as these were the subject of ongoing national negotiations.  

The National Agreement on Staff Transfer and Protections enshrines a commitment to the ‘’Maintenance of existing funding levels for national and local facility time subject to compliance with the Cabinet Office Framework or as otherwise agreed exceptionally, plus the provision of additional facility time as agreed in respect of particular demands placed on trade union representatives as a result of Transforming Rehabilitation.’

Negotiations continue on the amount of facility time available in the NPS and on any transitional arrangements required across the NPS and CRCs and how these will work in practice.

Given the timescale, and pending national agreement, colleagues are advised that local discussion should now take place informally on how existing facility time arrangements will be maintained.  In these  circumstances CRC CEOs are urged to exercise flexibility and maintain a steady state, whilst being mindful not only of the Cabinet Office Framework (which applies to the CRCs until share sale) but also of the commitment made in the National Agreement. 
It is hoped that agreement will be reached nationally by early June in time for formal local agreement to be reached in CRCs shortly thereafter. 
Given the fundamental changes underway, it is clearly very important that employers and trade unions work effectively and constructively together and we hope this will be reflected in local discussion.
Mark Ormerod
Ian Lawrence

David Walton

Joint Secretaries, NNC and SCCOG
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